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Commodore’s Comments 

‘Fun Free Fridays’ start Friday 

April 27th 6pm onwards 

A slightly ambiguous title you may 

suggest... 

Fun, because we hope that you 

will find it so. The evening is pri-

marily aimed at members young 

and old who want to get out on the 

water and enjoy some sailing, es-

cape from the pressures of the day 

and relax in the balmy spring sun-

shine. 

Free, because there will be free 

use of club boats for the evening, 

with folk on hand to help you with 

any vagaries of rigging and 

launching. 

Fridays, because that is the day of 

the week when all this fun and jol-

lity takes place. All it needs is 

some punters to come down and 

enjoy it all. Bring some food if you 

fancy a pizza or a barbecue. There 

will be light refreshments and 

snacks available as well as the bar 

later on after sailing. 

Lost Drysuit 

A drysuit was left in the men’s 

changing room after sailing one 

Saturday about three weeks ago 

and has gone missing along with 

its bag. So far, we have not found 

that it has been put in a ‘safe 

place’, but we are still hopeful, so 

if you have any information about 

its whereabouts, please let me 

know. The alternative does not 

bear thinking about, given what 

the club stands for. 

Grass cutting 

After 20 years of tending to the 

extensive grassy areas at Ogston, 

David Marshall has decided to 

move on to pastures new. The 

club owes David a huge debt of 

gratitude for the amazing number 

of hours that he has put into this 

on a purely voluntary basis and 

the quality of the cutting that he 

has done. Thank you so much, 

David. In the meantime, grass 

will be cut by a contractor and 

this will be reviewed after a year. 

Open Day – Bank Holiday 

Monday 7th May 2018 

The club will be holding its Open 

Day on the May Bank holiday 

Monday along with the Anglers 

and the Bird Club. We are look-

ing for volunteers to man safety 

boats, the galley and act as beach 

marshalls amongst other jobs. 

This is a very important day in 

the club’s calendar to inform the 

general public of all that Ogston 

has to offer and it is heavily reli-

ant on the enthusiasm of current 

members. Please help in any way 

that you can, whether that is dis-

tributing flyers to pubs, clubs and 

workplaces or helping out on the 

day. There will also be a work 

party on Sat 5th May 09.30-12.30 

to add a bit of gloss to the club pri-

or to the great day. Last year, two 

of us took a boat to Ashover Carni-

val, which is held on the same day 

and I am told that several visitors 

came on to the club after seeing us 

at the carnival. I am looking for 

another volunteer to accompany 

me this year. Two people are re-

quired as our pitch is right opposite 

the pub and one person needs to 

look after the boat while the other 

one gets the drinks and bacon but-

ties in! 

Things I wish I had learnt years 

ago 

This is the last in this gripping se-

ries. It would have continued for 

some time, had my weekend at the 

Enterprise Inland Championships 

turned out very differently. Some 

may have noted my parsimony 

when it comes to spending on 

boats. This stems from an early 

experience at Sheffield Viking 

when a young lad used to helm my 

boat with me crewing. Instead of 

finishing two minutes behind the 

club’s top Enterprise sailor, as hap-

pened with me helming, we used to 

finish a minute or so in front. Then 

when I went to the Enterprise Na-

tionals at Looe, I remember finish-

ing one race sandwiched between 
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two brand new boats. So instead of 

spending money, I have concen-

trated on waiting till the deficien-

cies in my equipment was starting 

to outweigh my deficiencies as a 

helm. I was reliably informed last 

year that that time had come, so 

off I went and bought a new jib 

and a day’s private tuition courtesy 

of P & B. A new kicker and flya-

way pole was strongly recom-

mended, so more expense. Coinci-

dentally, major restoration of my 

hull was required over the winter, 

and Philip Wilson has transformed 

my Enterprise into a sleek and 

beautiful beast with silky smooth 

paintwork. What’s more, all the 

controls work! 

When you combine that with long 

hours of study of the mechanics of 

upwind sailing, faithfully repeated 

in these columns, my expectations 

for the Inlands were sky high. And 

guess who came last? Even the 

boat that retired in Race 2 and nev-

er reappeared on the course beat 

me! So, did I respond to gusts and 

lulls as I should, keeping the boat 

flat at all times? Well, most of the 

time, yes. Did I concentrate on ac-

celerating to maximum speed be-

fore pointing high to make best 

VMG? But of course! So what 

could have gone wrong? It appears 

that starting in the third row and 

sailing in everybody else’s dirty air 

for the first 5 minutes is slow. So 

is missing all the shifts up the beat 

and to add the icing on the cake, so 

is the requirement to do 720 turns 

every time you get in someone’s 

way. Life is full of ‘if onlys’ as 

Martin Honnor will tell you if you 

ask him nicely, but my moment of 

glory was so tantalisingly close. 

Many years ago, I competed at an 

Open at Pennine and was very 

pleased with my 8th place in one 

of the races, only to discover that 

the last placed sailor had success-

fully protested the entire fleet for 

rounding a mark the wrong way. 

Only he had sailed the correct 

course, gifting him 1st place. I 

vowed always to sail the course 

rather than follow the guys in 

front from then on in case one 

day I too could bask in the 

warmth of a 1st place. But who 

would have thought that this 

would happen at the National In-

land Championships? Surely, 

there is always a lead boat. The 

OK fleet were competing on the 

same course and started 5 minutes 

before the Enterprises. It appears 

that they were led around suc-

cesfully by the lead boat, but the 

Enterprises were left to their own 

devices and the first boat to cor-

rectly round the ‘W’ mark was in 

15th position at the time. Unfortu-

nately, I had chosen to make my 

best start of the weekend and was 

further up the fleet contending 

with some of the helms that I 

rarely see, except in the bar after-

wards! The boat in 15th position 

ended up finishing 2nd due to the 

number of disqualifications of 

faster boats – and I had been in 

front of him! Helas, c’est la vie! 

Mike Heap 

Vice Commodore  

FLEETEST OF FLEETS; add-

ing to our Commodore’s com-

ments from 9th April, the Fleetest 

of Fleets, Ogston Premier event 

went off without a hitch. Our race 

officers Chris Fry and Andy Short 

provided an excellent service, 

both in terms of the sailing and 

the Cheer Leading �…. A big 

thank you to the whole team. I 

will quickly re-iterate that the cur-

rent leaders after 1 round of the 2-

round series are the Enterprise 

fleet on 14 points, closely fol-

lowed in 2nd place by the Fast 

fleet on 13 points and in a poised 

3rd place the Laser fleet on 9 

points, all to play for in Septem-

ber.  

Enterprise Inland Champion-

ships; with a 25+ boats fleet ex-

pected at the first major event of 

the Enterprise season, 3 Ogston 

teams departed on Saturday 

morning to Blithfield Sailing 

Club in Staffordshire for what 

turned out to be a very interesting 

event, as some of you may al-

ready know! Mike Heap and Sa-

rah Rumball, Andy and Victoria 

Gomm together with myself 

crewed by my daughter Abigail 

all were looking forward to some 

excellent sailing and strong com-

petition, and that is exactly what 

we got. You will have read 

Mike’s comments about his and 

Sarah’s weekend and for me it 

was not your VC’s finest hour!!! 

Day 1 / race 1 saw me and most 

of the fleet disqualified for sailing 

the wrong course, and yes, I was 

the leading boat at the time that 

lead the fleet the wrong way – 

how embarrassing, just goes to 

show, you never stop learning, 



maybe next time I will practice 

what I have always preached… 

“eyes out of the boat…” Fortu-

nately, Team Gomm held the 

Ogston flag high, finishing a very 

credible 7th place overall in a fleet 

that contained the 2017 National 

Championship’s top 5  – well 

done Victoria and Andy…. 

Sailing Programme; a quick 

word on the next few events at 

Oggy –  

15th April – start of the Sunday 

Spring Series – 15 races  

21st & 22nd April – Enterprise 

Open 

28th April – Regatta Bowl- 4 rac-

es 

Friday, 11th May – Adult Learn to 

Sail starts…  

Ladies Sail and Social; for the 

past 2 years we have been run-

ning a Ladies Sail and Social 

evening, once a month on a Tues-

day evening with safety cover 

and a selection of boats for all to 

try/have a go in, very relaxed and 

social.   It would start around 

6pm and the ladies would bring 

food to share afterwards. Is there 

interest again this year? Please let 

either myself or Paula know if 

you are interested or contact our 

Social Sailing Rep, Anthony 

Chipp, contact details in the sail-

ing programme handbook. 

OSC Open Day (May Day) – 7th 

May 2018; It is the Ogston Open 

Day on the May Bank holiday 

Monday, please help by adding 

you name to the ‘Volunteers 

Sheet’ which you can find on the 

bar at the club or contact myself 

or any member of the club’s com-

mittee, thank you. 

Trailer Park; for those of you 

who have been coming to the club 

over the past weeks you will have 

noticed all the good work that has 

happened, in what we used to call 

the ‘old graveyard’, now to be the 

Trailer Park (and Chesterfield 

Sea Cadets area). Phil Wilson 

lead a team of many, pulling out 

old unwanted and abandoned 

rusty trailers, metal scrap and the 

old condemned children’s climb-

ing frame, which he disposed of 

last month making the club a few 

pounds. This clearing has contin-

ued with the identification of all 

the ‘boats’ that have been left/

stored/abandoned/donated in this 

area, the list of which is; 

Class / Colour/ Construction/ 

Owner 

Sunbird White/Blue GRP 

  Mick Brown 

Fireball White  GRP

   Sue & Ian Smith 

Solo  Red/White GRP 

  Sue & Ian Smith 

Int505  Green 

 GRP   Derek Swindell 

Scorpion Blue  Wood

   Paul Parkin 

Enterprise White       GRP/Wood

  Steve Hunt 

Enterprise Blue  Wood

   Unknown 

Mirror White Wood

   Ex JF 

Mirror White Wood

   Non-member 

GP 14 White  GRP

   Rachel Smith (?) 

 

Phil has already been in touch with 

some members on the list above 

and actions have been agreed, how-

ever there are a few where he is 

unable to identify the owner. If you 

are the owner, or know who is, 

please let Phil know asap (contact 

details in the handbook). It is the 

club’s intention that we dispose of 

any unclaimed ‘boats’ by the end 

of May. Anyone identifying their 

property and wishing to keep it will 

need to make arrangements to have 

it moved from the Trailer Park be-

fore the 30th May, after this date 

the ‘boats’ will be disposed of. 

Duties; April is covered except for 

an SO2 for the Regatta Bowl on 

Saturday, 28th April. May is still 

only 75% covered, SO1/SO2 vol-

unteers are required please for; 

Sunday, 6th May – SO2 

Wednesday, 9th May – SO2 

Saturday, 12th May – SO2 

Sunday, 13th May – SO2 

SO1 & SO2 for the 20th, 

26th, 27th and 30th May 

If you have completed your Safety 

Familiarization course then you 

can volunteer for any vacant Safety 

Duties, remember please, NO 

SAFETY = NO SAILING…. 

 

Martin Honnor 

Vice Commodore 

07917 469 331 



Social Update April 2018 

Coming up for the rest of this year 

we have some fantastic events and 

opportunities for you to socialise 

with your friends off of the water. 

There is also the opportunity to be-

come involved in organising So-

cials around your personal availa-

bility and the sailing calendar. I am 

more than happy to help organise 

other events than the ones listed 

below so please feel free to contact 

me with your ideas, suggestions 

and any queries. Also, anyone 

wishing to help out at any of the 

Socials would be more than wel-

come so please don’t hesitate to 

contact me to become involved. 

Following the Commodore’s article 

in last month’s newsletter the feed-

back we received regarding the 

Summer Social and New Members 

evening on 23rd June was that the 

majority of members would like a 

band, we are therefore contacting 

recommended bands to ascertain 

their availability for this date and 

will inform you of the details when 

we have them.  

We really appreciate your support 

at the Socials so please make a note 

in your diaries of the dates below 

and come along to join in the fun, 

also keep an eye out for infor-

mation regarding any other events 

through the website, on Twitter and 

Facebook, alongside future news-

letters and posters in the club and 

notices via e-mail on Ogston News. 

There is always an opportunity to 

get involved and have an input, 

therefore, if you have any requests 

or suggestions please let me know: 

 

 

May 7th  – Open Day  

June 23rd  – Summer Social & 

New Members Event - BBQ & 

Band. Camping available so why 

not make a night of it  

July 7th – Junior Fleet Gala – a 

1.5 day event, lots of fun and 

games and overnight camping.  

3rd November – Autumn Social 

17th November – Annual Ball 

1st December – Laying Up Sup-

per 

8th December – Junior Fleet 

Christmas Party 

26th December – Commodore’s 

Boxing Day Bash. Enjoy an exhil-

arating race followed by mulled 

wine, a buffet and plenty of social-

ising. 

Please make a note of these dates 

and as always if you have any ideas 

or would like to make any sugges-

tions for a Social event please let 

me know. You can contact me on 

01773 590523 or by e-mail at 

ahughes9@btinternet.com 

I look forward to seeing you all at 

the above throughout the rest of the 

year and wish you all a successful 

sailing year. 

Please ensure you read your news-

letter carefully for any updates re-

garding Social events and keep 

your eyes open for any e-mail up-

dates via Ogston News or Posters 

around the Club. 

Andrea   

WANTED – Sailors Who Share 

Later this year there will be an op-

portunity for club members to train 

as RYA Dinghy Instructors at a 

much reduced cost. Once an in-

structor, you will be able to give 

tuition and support to people who 

are new to the sport. For some it 

can be the start of a career in wa-

tersports. 

You do not need to be superhuman, 

or a fantastic sailor, just be 16 or 

older, able to sail a dinghy with 

confidence and be willing to learn 

and to share. 

If you would like to take this op-

portunity to share your enthusiasm 

for sailing, then please contact me, 

Sandy Dowell 

at sail.training@ogstonsc.co.uk or 

call me on the number in the hand-

book. 

Use of the tractor 

please note the following points 

before using the tractor; 

1. You must have a valid driving 

licence (for at least category B - 

motor cars). 

2. have completed training on this 

tractor. 

3. The training course is not a driv-

ing lesson - the course covers: 

a. How to start the tractor 

b. Suitable gear to drive in (and 

speed - for safety) 

c. Safety issues when driving the 

tractor 

d. Braking (or lack of!) 

E. The parking brake 

If you require training please con-

tact myself, or Harry Pye - or any 

committee member. Training only 

takes a maximum of 1/2 hour. 

Thank you, 

Simon Crawford 



 

Peak Dinghy Spares 

   – New Boats 

   – Boat Repairs 

   – Sail Repairs 

   – Clothing 

   – Chandlery 

   – Accessories  

   – North Sails 

Unit 14, Pavilion Workshops, Park 

Road. Holmewood, Chesterfield.  

S42 5UY 

We may be out collecting or delivering a boat so please 

ring first to avoid disappointment 

Shout it from the Rooftops 

 

As I’m sure you’re all aware the Open Day will soon be upon us.  We already have plenty of in-

terest, but we just need to make that final push.  This is where we really need your help to publi-

cise the event.  There’s a few ways you could do this.   

· Print off a few copies of the flyer included in the newsletter and pass out to friends, family, work col-

leagues, school friends, and anyone you think might be interested.  If you don’t have a printer there is 

a supply of flyers on the Club bar. 

· Drop me an email at publicity@ogstonsc.co.uk, and I can send you the flyer electronically, which you 

could then send around work and email contacts. 

· If you’re a Facebook user go to the Club’s page @ogstonsailingclub, where you’ll find the details in 

the event section. Here you can click on Share, and you have the option of sharing the post on your 

timeline, or with specific friends you think maybe interested. 

 

Craig Harrison 

Publicity Officer 



Committee Bits 

Sailing Committee meeting –Mon  

9th April 

The following items were dis-

cussed: 

Duty uptake is progressing well 

but request for more to sign up for 

safety cover. 

Age eligibility for Junior Fleet. It 

has been decided that the age for 

eligibility should remain the same 

as stated in Club SIs. Ie 16 in the 

January at the season start. To be 

reviewed next year. 

Management Committee meet-

ing—Thurs 12th April 

We welcome John Mann as our 

new treasurer.  

Jetty refurbishment - full report 

and costings to follow. 

Members to be asked if they have 

any working gardening  tools they 

can donate to the club for work 

parties (contact Glyn) 

Work Party in prep for Open Day 

on Saturday 5th May 

Request for members to volunteer 

to train as instructors. 

There is to be a small increase in 

bar prices due to increase in costs. 

Safety courses starting in June. 

Open Day Leaflets now on the 

bar  - could members take a few 

and pass on to friends /colleagues/

 Fast Fleet News 

 

The Fleetest of the Fleets took 

place in very light conditions 

which suited some fleets more than 

others. I would like to thank those 

Fast Fleet members who turned out 

to support us in less than favoura-

ble conditions. We only managed 

the minimum 5 -two Aeros, a Lark, 

an Albacore , and a K1. Neverthe-

less, we only finished one point 

behind the winning Enterprise fleet 

so there is all to play for in the fi-

nal races in September. Whatever 

the result, it was great to see 25 

boats on the water, perhaps it will 

encourage more members to turn 

out for normal racing 

Don Spencer 

Fleetest of Fleets—overall results for day 1 

Full race results are available on the Club website 

Fleet Enterprise Fast Laser Slow Junior 

Race 1 Total top 5 33 29 58 120 106 

Race 1 Points 4 5 3 1 2 

Race 2 Total top 5 23 35 66 107 122 

Race 2 Points 5 4 3 2 1 

Race 3 Total top 5 26 39 58 108 122 

Race 3 Points 5 4 3 2 1 

Total points 14 13 9 5 4 

pubs etc… 

SMALL TRACTOR for retriev-

ing boats:  Bill Buckley agreed to 

submit proposal/feasibility study 

to the committee covering insur-

ance/fuel storage/safety to others/

training in the use of tractor.  

The next meetings are planned 

for:  

Sailing Committee: Monday 30th 

April 

Management meeting: Thurs 10th 

May 

All members are invited to attend 

these meetings as an observer.

  

John Mellors 

Open Day Work Party 

Saturday May 5th—9.30am start. 

Contact Glyn Rawson for more 

details (sites@ogstonsc.co.uk) 

 

Donation of Gardening tools 

The Club is short of basic garden-

ing tool for use at work parties. If 

you have any surplus tools that 

you would like to donate, then 

please Contact Glyn Rawson. 

Safetyboat Familiarisation: 

 

Thursday 21st June 6-9 PM 

2nd course Thursday 28th June 6-

9PM 

 

Anyone who requires a course and 

cannot make these dates please 

contact me.  

Simon Crawford  

safety@ogstonsc.co.uk 



2018 ADULT LEARN TO SAIL COURSE 

Please note that Training can only be offered to Club Members 

 

The Course will run from Friday 11th May through to Saturday 16th June (6 weekends) inclusive at the 

following times: 

Friday evenings - 6.30 pm through until about 9.00pm 

May 11th, 18th, 25th, and June 1st,  8th  and 15th 

Saturday mornings- 9.00 am through until about 1.00pm 

May 12th, 19th, 26th, and June 2nd 9th and 16th. 

 

The Adult Learn to Sail Course will allow you to qualify to RYA (Royal Yachting Association) Sailing 

Scheme, levels 1 and 2. These are internationally recognised qualifications and successful comple-

tion will allow you to hire a dinghy at sailing centres across the UK and abroad. 

The course comprises both on-the-water and on-shore sessions covering the following:  

¶ rigging and ropework 

¶ how to safely launch and recover a dinghy 

¶ sailing techniques and manoeuvres 

¶ sailing theory and background 

¶ basic racing 

¶ meteorology 

¶ capsize recovery 

Wind and weather are unfortunately beyond our control, so whilst all the above items will be covered 

in depth, the course will be tailored to fit in with the weather on the days concerned.  

Next Steps: As a follow up to the course on Friday evenings during June you will be able to join in 

sessions offering basic race training and the opportunity to improve your sailing skills with experi-

enced sailors. These will help you understand the basic rules of racing and enable you to join in Club 

racing. These coaching sessions are FREE. You can also join in Club Novice racing from 16th June 

onwards. 

Cost £180.00 : Deposit of £50.00 to be paid no later than Friday 11th  May 2018 with the balance 

payable no later than Saturday 12th May 2018. 

This is HALF the cost of these courses at a commercial centre. 

Application forms are available on the club website under the training menu (http://

www.ogstonsc.co.uk/learn%20to%20sail.htm). 

 

Contact: For further information please call me on 01246 209049 or email 

sail.training@ogstonsc.co.uk 



 



 



Ladies Sail and Social  

Hi Everyone,  

Ladies would you like to come down and get on the water and or 

meet up for a chat and food with other ladies from OSC?    

Last year we met on Tuesday evenings once a month from May, 

from around 6pm.   The ladies who come bring some food to 

share after spending some time on the water.    

 

Please let me know if there is something in particular you would 

like to try to do so that I can try to organise it?  

 

I am hoping to have a variety of boats for you to have a sail in, 

or have a refresher in the safety boat, or just go out on the 

water.   Also please come to join us for a chat and food around 

8.00pm. 

 

The evening is informal, relaxed and good fun.  

Hoping to see you at one of the evenings,  

Paula Tyers 

Rear Commodore 

Email:   ogstonnews@gmail.com      Tel:  01335 324071  

 



 


